
   

 
E-Memo for Wayoata School Families – September 16-20, 2024 

  
 

  
Sept 16th   

• Even-Day Kindergarten (Caterpillar) Bus Evacuation Drill 
  

Sept 17th  
• Wayoata School Bus Evacuation Drills  

  
Sept 19th 

• Wayoata School Picture Day (Grades 1-5 & Odd-Day Kindergartens) 
 

Sept 20th 

• Even-Day Kindergarten (Caterpillar) Picture Day 
• Terry Fox Walk 
• Leighton’s Lemonade Stand (for those who preordered)  

 

Coming Up: 

Sept 23-27 – Truth & Reconciliation Week  

Sept 27 – Daycare Closed Today 

Sept 30 – Truth & Reconciliation Day – No School for Students  

 

We will have 2 Bus Evacuation drills during the school year.  The Public Schools Act, P250-R.M. 

465/88 R - Pupil Instruction, states the following: 

“The school board shall ensure that at least twice in each school year each pupil is instructed in safe 

school bus riding practices and participates in emergency school bus evacuation drills which shall be 

conducted at least once during the Fall term and at least once during the Spring term of each school 

year." 

The River East Transcona Transportation Department has an excellent safety record.  In maintaining 

this record, we carry out Bus Evacuation programs in all of our schools in the early Fall and late Spring 

of each school year. These practice drills are carried out so that in the event of an emergency, our 

students can evacuate the bus as quickly and safely as possible. 



 

Please be aware that there is no parking and no student pick up/drop off in the lane behind the school from 

7:45am-8:45am and 3:00pm-3:45pm. Students should also not be let out on directly in front of the school on 

Wayoata Street, as this is a safety concern with the high traffic in the mornings and after school. We would ask 

that drop-offs occur at the designated drop-off zone. See information and map below.  

Thank you in advance!   

 

Important Information & Opportunities for Families:  

• As of Monday September 16th our street patrol leadership job will change to better reflect the 

needs of the children going home for lunch. Children without a caregiver to cross them will be 

met in the lobby of the school and walked across by our school safety patrols. This will ensure 



children cross safely to go home for lunch, but also limit the amount of time patrols miss from 

lunch and recess. 

• Parents of students returning to Wayoata, please update the Student Verification forms that 

were send home and send back in your child’s bag as soon as possible (students new to Wayoata 

do not receive these forms).  

• Wayoata’s School Website is in the process of being updated and now displays the most recent 

student fee/supply forms, which reflect the same information as the forms sent home in June. 

We thank you for your patience and understanding during the divisional student information 

system changeover, and as we continue to update our system, site, and information.  

 



 

 
 

 



 


